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Glorious Winter Golf 

 

 
FEBRUARY RAIN! 

Unbelievable and Welcome  



Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club 

2019 Board of Directors 
 

President Jon Evans     951-244-7924 
  jon.evans3@verizon.net 

Social   Chris Wilkeson    951-255-6313
 1st VP    chriswilkeson@yahoo.com 

Wed. Game    Chuck Newsom  951-775-6640          
 2nd VP inlandchuck@gmail.com  

Tournament  Jerry Watson  928-308-9276
   watsondblplay@msn.com  

Secretary  Ted Horton    951-246-2928
  tnhorton@aol.com 

Treasurer Rodney Smith    951-674-1984
  rsmith@stratwater.com 

Membership & Greg Brack     951-570-1239           
 Rules rgbrack@msn.com   

Public Relations Chris Poland    415-740-7892
  cpoland@cdpce.com  

Handicap Rick Halsey  951-202-0865
  rickhalsey@msn.com  

Green Comm. Tom Scudieri   602-799-2100 

  thomasscudieri@yahoo.com 

2019 Tournament Schedule 
 

Sweetheart Tournament            February   10 
Spring Kickoff & SCGA 4 Ball    March 23,24 
Presidents & Vice Pres. Cup     April 13 
Men's Club Championship        May 31, June 1,2 
Member Guest           September 7 
Stag Day       September 21 
Member-Member      November 16,17 
Christmas Tournament    December 14 

Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club 
Mission Statement 

 

Promote Honesty and Integrity in the game of golf. 
Promote the enjoyment of, and participation in, the game of 

golf for all members. 
Arrange games and tournaments that are fun,  

fair and inclusive. 
Provide financial disclosure and administer the Club’s  

assets in a professional and business like manner. 
Promote sportsmanship and care for the golf course. 

 

The Men’s Golf Club Board of Directors 
Meets the First Wednesday  

of Each Month 

 President’s  
 Message 

 by 
 Jon Evans 

 

Club Historian Jim Magill  951-244-5030 
  jamesmagill1926@gmail.com                   

 

SCGA Rep. Dudley Thompson 951-244-6505 
  jthompso2@aol.com                              

 

Golf Pro  Pat Kemball  951-246-1782 
  patkemball@pga.com 

After a cold and wet February, I am happy to welcome you 
to a warming March.  The rain has been great for the area 
and the course, but not much fun for golf.   
 
We had our first tournament of the year, the Sweetheart 
Tournament, that was played through cold and rainy  
conditions.  My hats off to all the players that toughed out 
the day.   The winners for this tournament and the  
Sweetheart couple of the year can be found in the  
following pages. 
 
Our next tournament is one of our majors, the Spring  
Kickoff is scheduled for March 23

rd
 and 24

th
. This  

combines two tournaments in one.  There is our Spring 
member/member and the SCGA four ball qualifier.  It’s 
your choice as to which tournament you choose to  
compete.  The details for these tournaments can be found 
in the Pro shop, along with the signup sheets.  
 
As I hope all have seen, the posting computer is no longer 
down stairs, it is now in the Pro shop.  The iPad next to the 
register is for your use to post ALL your scores.  If you 
need help, please ask one of Pat’s staff for assistance. 
Scorecards should be given to the staff and they will drop 
them for you. 
 
We have had another change on the Board of Directors.  
Chris Wilkeson, who has been our handicap director for 
the past two years is moving over to be our social director 
and Rick Halsey will be taking over as the Handicap  
Director.  Rick has experience in this position and he and 
Chris will work to provide a seamless transition.  I would 
like to thank Chris for the time he has put into watching the 
handicaps for our membership.  Our handicaps are what 
make our games fair for everyone.   
 
Lastly, to attract more members to the Men’s club, I have 
been talking with our Pro Pat on sponsoring a Saturday 
game for anyone with a SCGA handicap to participate in.  
We are working out the details, and as soon as we have 
finalized the plan, I will blast out an announcement.   Since 
our only club game is on Wednesday, guys who work find 
it hard to play.  Hopefully, offering a Saturday game along 
with the ability to participate in our club tournaments will 
bring in some new players. 
 
CLMGC President 
Jon Evans 
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President’s  
Message  

by  

Ura Furry 

Canyon Lake Women’s Golf Club 

2019 Board of Directors 

President Ura Furry   951-244-1910 

  ufurry@verizon.net  
Major Tourn  Mary Burns  650-766-6765                                                               
 1st VP    meburns21@gmail.com  
Handicap Linda Kamashian  951-244-3675      
 2nd VP lkamashian@ca.rr.com                             
Tuesday Tournaments                                                     
  Barbara Horrigan  951-244-9379                
  horriganhouse63@gmail.com                 
  Marlene Cathro                  951-201-3137 
  marlene.cathro@ca.rr.com                      
Recording Secretary                                                     
  Ina Pickard  951-244-3062 
  bobandina@gmail.com                      
Treasurer Kathy Homewood  951-403-3124 
  kmhomewood@gmail.com                     
Membership Norma Yarbrough  951-244-8753 
  normajyarbrough@msn.com                    
Corresponding Secretary/ Historian                             
  Barbara Spraul  951-244-6540 
  dbspraul@yahoo.com                                                
  Sue Sell   951-660-7355 
  suesellre@gmail.com                     
Rules   Marilyn Bridges  951-294-7075 
  marilyn_bridges@ca.rr.com        
Social  Linda Helmer  951-746-1141 
  lhelmer1@msn.com                  
  Linda Hudson  951-244-4331 
  ctrlinda991@verizon.net  

2019 Tournament Schedule 
Beat the Pro           January 15 
Valentine Tournament         February 12 
Club Championship             March 19, 21, 26 
Senior Championship                       April 23, 30  
Member Guest                 May 10 
President’s Cup                       June 11,18 
Couples Eclectic           July 16, 23 
Breast Cancer             August 13 
Member/Member      September 10, 12, 17 
Jack & Jill                                                    November 23 
SB&R Tournament                    December 5 
Christmas Tournament                               December 10
       

Canyon Lake Women’s Golf Club 
Mission Statement 

Our Mission is to create and maintain a friendly atmosphere in 
which golfers of all abilities can participate in, and enjoy, the 
game of golf. We will promote our primary objective through 
camaraderie, social events, tournaments and recognition. 

We encourage equitable competition through proper  
handicapping, utilizing USGA standards  

We strive to be a source of pride and enjoyment for our  
members, guests and our community of Canyon Lake  

 

Women’s Golf Club Board of Directors  
Meets the First Tuesday of Each Month  

General Board Meetings 
February 5, May 7, August 6, November 5 

   It’s been a cold, rainy winter, but we had one day in 
January that we weren’t able to play on Tuesday. The 
Men’s Valentine Tournament on February 10

th
 was cool 

and rainy but we played and had a good time.  The 
Niners Valentine Tournament was on February 14

th
 and 

it got rained out but they still had lunch and prizes.  Both 
tournaments were great and a lot of fun. Our Valentines 
tournament was on February 12

th
 and our committee  

Linda Kamashian, Linda Johnson, & Anne Norris did a 
fabulous job on it and it’s their 9

th
 year running this  

tournament.  It’s always fun when Pat does our drive on 
#12.  They had made money for our club treasury, so 
great job ladies.  Congratulations to all the winners. 
   Our most improved golfer for January was Judy Kim. 
Our February Low Gross winner was Babette Stubbs & 
our low Net winner was Gerry Meeks. Congratulations to 
all of you. Keep up the good work. 
   Pat has some new local rules and I sent them all to you 
along with SCGA rules. Marilyn will be going over them 
on Tuesdays. She will be helping the Niners also with the 
rules.   
   We had 23 ladies on Beat the Pro Day and 13 of them 
beat Pat.  Great job ladies! The total winnings were $535 
in script.. 
   Our next Tournament is Club Championship, March 
19

th
, 21

st
, 26

th
.  We would like a great turnout this year.  

You have to have played & posted 6 ladies day events in 
the last 6 months to qualify for this tournament.  If you 
are not sure get with Mary Burns or Ura Furry. So sign 
up & support your committee & the club if you qualify.  
The same goes for qualifying for the Presidents Cup in 
June. 
   We are also going to have a Member Guest/Invitational 
on Friday, May 10

th
.  So this means you can have 1 

member 1 guest; 1 member 3 guests, or a whole team of 
4 guests. This will bring more revenue to the POA and to 
Pat. Plus we would have more ladies participating in our 
tournament.   
   SB&R is at Paradise Knolls on February 28

th
, so hope 

you all go and win some points.  We are hosting our 
month in December and you can’t win points that month, 
so we have to make all our points in the rest of the year. 
So support SB&R and play as much as you can.  Canyon 
Lake has 31 members this year. If you want to join you 
can anytime during the year, See Darlene Cortez. 
   The Club will be having their first “Garage Sale” to 
make money for our treasury.  Ura Furry will be having it 
at her house either in April or May.  I will be letting you 
know the date and when you can start bringing donations 
over.  So go through your things and start setting aside 
your items to donate.    
Have a great St. Patrick’s Day!        
                                                                                                                                                                 

CLWGC President Ura Furry 
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MENS DAYS 



MENS DAYS 

New Rules Reminders 
Lost Ball.  3 Minute time limit for ball search after you reach the 
search location, no longer 5 minutes.   
Key to success. (1) Heads up at tee off, everybody should be watching. 
(2) Hit a provisional even when it might be ok, especially if it’s toward your 
usual lost ball spot. (3) everybody helps with the search. (4) Don’t delay. 

The members of the Men's Golf Club would like to congratulate all of the above for the improvement they have 
made in their golf game during the past thirty days.  This list is not easy to make and three of the above have 
made it two months in a row.  They are Larry Drew, Fred Espinosa, and Jim Paulis.  Great going Guys ! 
           
          Jim Magill, Club Historian 



LADIES DAYS 





The Men’s Golf Cub had their annual 
Sweethearts Golf on a cold and rainy 
Sunday morning in February. The  
teams consisted of two couples each, 
split into two flights with prize  
money for both Net and Gross  
winners.  After golf everyone  
gathered in the Country Club for a 
delicious lunch of  Chicken Piccata, 
rice pilaf, vegetables, lemon cake 
and prizes.  

Thanks to the staff at the Country 
Club for a great meal and to Pat 
Kemball for another well run event. 

Men’s Club Sweetheart Golf Tournament 

A-Flight Gross Winners 
Jessa and KK Beecher with Tom and Julie Faia 

A-Flight Net Winners 
Travis and Valerie Montgomery with  

Jon Evans and Anita Fairfield (not shown) 

B-Flight Gross Winners 
Greg and Mary Leathley with John and Babette 

Stubbs 

B-Flight Net Winners 
Carlos and Alice Ramirez with  
Judy and Dudley Thompson 

Sweethearts of the Year 
Gary and Merilyn Murphy 





March 2019 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

          1 ALB 
4 Man Tin Whistle - 
Comm. Picks 
 
 

Randy Moore 

2 

3 

  
  
  
Judy Thompson 
Jerry Acuna 

4 
 
 
 
Robb Smith 

5 
CLWGC 
GROSS/NET 
Board Meeting 
 
 

Travis Montgomery 
David Nickel 
John Petersen 
  

6 
CLMGC 
Partners Best Ball You 
Pick 
Board Meeting 
  
  
  
Valerie Montgomery 

7 
9ER’S 
Golf Gross/Net 
 
 
 
 
 

Ted Russelle 

  

8 ALB 
Partners Best Ball - 
Pick your 4-Some 
 
 
 
 

Wayne Foley  

9 
Family Golf 12:00pm 
Member/Guest 

10   CLAPPS Away 
           Tournament 
Daylight Savings Time 
Begins 
  
Ann Franks 
  
  

11 CLAPPS Away 
         Tournament 
Maintenance Day 
  
12:00 TCHS 
 

Tom Pierick  

Hub Watson 

12 CLAPPS Away 
         Tournament 
CLWGC 
Most Pars 
  
  

13 
CLMGC 
You Pick Foursome 
3-2-1 

14 
9ER’S Golf 
 
 
 

Ryan Edwards 

  

15 ALB 
2 Best Balls of 4some 
- Pick your 4some 
 

Billy Furlong 
Frank Martin  

  

16 
12:00 Chamber 
 of Commerce 
  
  

17 

  
St Patrick’s Day 

 
Shannon VanDruff 

  

18 

  
  
Bonnie Tucker 
John Funke 
Jason Jerrigan 

19 
CLWGC 
Club Championship 
 
 
 

Patrick Maslach 
Robert Scott 

  

20 
CLMGC 
Partners Aggregate Tin 
Whistle, You pick Part-
ner Computer Picks 4-
some 
 

Randy Bonner 
Ralph Brack 

21 
7:30 Tee Times CLWGC 
Club Championship 
  
9ER’S Golf 
  

22 ALB 
3 Best Balls of 4-
some - Comm. Picks 

  

23 
8:00am CLMGC 
Spring 4 Ball 

  
Mary Craton 

24 
9:00am CLMGC 
Spring 4 Ball 

  

25 

  
  
  
Linda Kamashian 
  

26 
CLWGC Club Champi-
onship & Lunch 
Pick Ur 4-Some 
  

  

27 
CLMGC 
Two Best Balls of 
4-some, You Pick 
 

John DeYoung 
Ron Kelley 

28 9ER’S Golf 
Guest Day 
12:30 Lions Golf Tourna-
ment 
  
SB&R@ Jurupa 

Brian Helmer  

29 ALB 
Individual Tin Whistle 
- Pick your 4-some 

  
  

30 
12:00pm CLAMS 
4 player scramble 

31 
9er’s Scramble 
 
 
Larry Greene 

          
Notes: 
  
CLWGC & CLMGC 
8:00am Shotgun 
10:00am 9er’s 





“After Lunch Bunch” 
Your Friday game for 39 years…….. 
 
If you’re looking for a friendly golf game on any Friday, look no further, the “After Lunch Bunch” has 
been providing such a game every Friday for the past 39 years.  The “Bunch” tees off at 10AM  
during the winter with entries being taken from 8:30 to 9:15AM in the Magnolia Room or over the 
phone at 249-4565 or 237-6102.  The entry fee is $5.00 and there is always an optional “Skins” 
game for an additional $5.  Get out your calendar and mark next Friday as the day you’ll be joining 
the ALB. We’ll be glad to see you and you’ll enjoy the camaraderie of “After Lunch Bunch” gents. 
 
January 18 – Individual Tin Whistle – 2 Flights - 17 Players 
“A” Flight                                                                      “B” Flight 
1 – Bob Tallaksen – 17                                               1 – Ross Hanover – 17 
2 – Vern Kelch – 16                                                     2 – Bob Clow – 15 
“Losers of the Week” – “A” Flt – Ray Freyre – 8         “B” Flt. – Fred Espinosa – 8 
“Skins” – Fred Espinosa - #6 & Bob Tallaksen #18 
“Closest to the Pin” - #8 – Bob Tallaksen            #11 – Leroy Madera 
 
January 25 – Partners Best Ball, 2 Balls on the Par 3’s – 23 Players 
“A” Flight                                                               “B” Flight 
1 – Bob Stinson & Nick Valencia – 78                  1 – Joe Washle & Joe Henrichsen – 80 
2 – Phil Coughlin & Bob Clow – 78                       2 – Jim Magill & Leroy Madera – 86 
“Losers of the Week” –  
               “A” Flt – Pinto & Oscar Rowland - 93      “B” Flt.-Dennis Franks & Marv Tweedy – 91 
“Skins” – Doug Ray (#1 & 14), Nick Valencia (#2 & 15), Clive Taylor (#3 & 6). Bob Stinson (#5), 
             Hugh Wagoner (#9 & 13), Dennis Franks (#10), Pinto (#12 & 16), & Oscar Rowland 
(#18). 
“Closest to the Pin” – Hole #8 – Doug Ray    Hole #15 – Nick Valencia 
 
February 1 – 2 Man Tin Whistle – 16 Players 
“A” Flight                                                        “B” Flight 
1 – Clive Taylor & Doug Ray – 38                1 – Ross Hanover & Fred Espinosa – 40 
2 – Oscar Rowland & Vern Kelch – 32        2 – Joe Henderson & Mike Connor – 39 
“Losers of the Week” – “A” Flight – Leroy Madera & Phil Coughlin – 43 
                                      “B” Flight – Bob Clow & Jim Paulis – 37 
“Skins” – Mike Connor (#1 & 3), Bob Clow (2, 9, & 13), Jim Paulis (#5), Ross Hanover (#7 & 
17), & Doug Ray (#12). 
“Closest to the Pin” – Bob Clow on #8 and Leroy Madera on #17 
 
February 8 - Partners Best Ball – 2 Flights – 24 Players 
“A” Flight                                                                      “B” Flight 
1 – Clive Taylor & Tom D’Amato – 57                      1 – Bill Hallahan & Sven Henrichsen – 63 
2 – Nick Valencia & Oscar Rowland – 62                 2 – Ross Hanover & Jim Paulis – 65 
“Losers of the Week” – “A” Flt. - Bob Stinson & Carlos Ramirez – 68 
                                     “B” Flt. – Fred Espinosa & Joe Henderson – 74 
“Skins” – Leroy Nelson (#2), Nick Valencia (#3), Clive Taylor (#9), & Oscar Rowland (#16). 
“Closest to the Pin” – Leroy Madera on #8 & Leroy Nelson on #11 



New Rules Reminders 
 
Leaving the Flag in the Hole. If you make a 

stroke from the green and your ball hits the flagstick in 
the hole, there is no penalty. Translation,  OK to putt 
with the flag in, but, why would you do that?  Let me 
know. 



 Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club -- Board of Directors Meeting 
February 6, 2018 Minutes  

Call to Order:  President Jon Evans called the meeting to order at 2:45 p.m. and led the Pledge of Allegiance.   
 
Attendance:  Present were President Jon Evans, 2

nd
 VP Chuck Newsom, Directors Greg Brack, Rick Halsey, Chris Po-

land, Tom Scudieri, Rod Smith and Jerry Watson.  A quorum was present.   
Absent:  Ted Horton, Chris Wilkeson, Pat Kemball, Mark Louder (excused) 
 
Approval of Minutes:  It was moved by Director Halsey, seconded by Director Watson to approve the January 2, 
2019 meeting minutes as submitted. Motion carried unanimously. 
 
SCGA Liaison Report:  Dudley Thompson – All is quiet, nothing specific to report.  
 
Presidents Report 
President Jon Evans reported on the following 
• Tom Scudieri has been reassigned to the Green Committee since our representative must be a POA member. Rick 

Halsey has ben reassigned to the Social committee. 
• Women’s Club President Ura Furry informed President Evans that they would not be able to contribute to the Bulletin 

due to a decline in their membership and their need to cut expenses. After discussion that focused on the value of 
having the Women in our Bulletin and the fact that three of our sponsors are Women’s Club members, Director  
Scudierei moved and Director Watson s seconded a motion to continue to include the Women’s club in the 
Bulletin as usual without any payment this year. Motion carried unanimously 
   

Secretary’s Report:  Secretary Horton filed a written report that included the following 
• Get well cards were sent to Tom Fuhrman (knee surgery) and Shannon Van Druff (hospitalization for blood clot).  
• Sympathy cards were sent to Tom Pierick (loss of his wife) and the Scott Collin family (loss of Scott). 
• No action on name plaques was reported.   

 
Treasurer’s Report:  Treasurer Rod Smith presented his report, noting: 
• The 2019 Budget that is based on last year’s regular expenses, 245 regular members,  and all reported sponsors. 

The budget includes a $273 loss that will be easily taken care of with our reserves. No capital investments are  
expected this year. He cautioned that if all the sponsorship money is not collected, we will need to review the Board’s 
policy on “giving”.  Director Poland moved, Director Halsey seconded approval of the budget as presented. 
Motion carried unanimously.  

• The process of accounting for rolling SCGA renewals is ongoing. A process has been identified but an accurate  
renewal date for every member is needed. Director Brack agreed to provide the information he has. Once confirmed 
and the new process is put in place, we will be able to determine and report the amount of deferred membership  
income that has been collected each month. 

• President Evans reviewed the list of sponsors that have not paid, and all Board contacts confirmed or previously 
reported that the checks would be received shortly.    

• The books have now been reconciled for the past two years and are ready for the audit. The audit is expected to be 
completed in the coming month. 

 
Membership & Rules:  Director Brack reported the following:   
• There are now 237 members, with 139 renewals done online (58.6%).  There are now 3 Junior Members, and 3  

Social Members.   
• There were no rules issues in this period. 
• Director Brack noted again that we need to consider a Saturday Game to attract younger members that work during 

the week”.   
 

Questions and Comments from the Floor 
• Bill Levis reported the following on behalf of CLAPPS 
•  An invitation was extended to all Board members to join the CLAPPS annual Borego Tournament March 11-13.   
• CLAPPS requested a contribution for their Beautification Tournament will be on April 27

th
. The 2019 Budget includes 

a $1000 contribution and the Board agreed to pay that on receipt of a written (email) request to Rod Smith. 
• Travis Montgomery will provide a flyer for the Beautification Tournament to be included in the Bulletin 
• Don Norris requested a contribution for the Tuesday Work Group projects.  Director Poland moved, Director  

Watson seconded, that the Men’s Club make a $1000 contribution to TWG noting that the amount was  
included in the 2019 Budget. Motion carried unanimously.  

• Don Norris reported that TWG is planning a celebration for Hub Watson one Tuesday morning in March. All are  
invited to a BBQ in the Maintenance yard. Time and date to be announced. 

• Team play has begun with John Keigwin leading the Thursday team and Rick Halsey leading the Saturday team. 
Director Newsom moved and Director Watson seconded a motion to provide a subsidy of $1250 per team as 
budgeted. Motion carried unanimously. 
 

Handicap Report:  1
st
 Vice President Chris Wilkeson filed a report that included the following information. 

During the month of January 2019: 53 indexes went down; 85 remained the same; 95 went up; 2 members have no  
index; 8 members have a local index (over 36.4); and 2 members have reduced indexes.  859 rounds were posted by 
170 members; 16 rounds were not posted; 5 cards had no date; 2 cards had names that were unreadable.   
 
Major Tournaments:  Jerry Watson  
Director Watson reported that the Sweethearts Tournament has 64 players signed up to play and 70 for the lunch. We 
will play the women’s style 4 player tin whistle in two flights – high and low. Both flights will have 2 closest to the pin  
contests. Complimentary range balls are included, and Pat will manage the scoring.  Lunch will be Chicken Piccata, rice 
pilaf, vegetables and lemon cake. Travis Montgomery is providing the table decorations. Director Watson will send an 
email blast reminding everyone about the 9:00 start time. Lunch is expected to begin about 2:00 PM with the awards  
following. 



Wednesday Game:  Chuck Newsom  
• Director Newsom reported that an issue has come up regarding the tees that the high handicappers should play 

from. Currently, players with an index lower than 28 play from the blue, between 28-34 they can choose to play 
from blue or white, and of over 34 they can play from blue, white or green. Each is expected to announce what tees 
they are playing from when registering. At issue is whether this is appropriate for each of the three games Wednes-
day – regular game, the skins game, and the hole-in-one game. It was reported that Chris Wilkeson had done quite 
a bit of research on this last year and come to some conclusion. Director Newsom will check with Chris and pro-
pose a resolution to the issue for the Board to consider and act on.  

• Director Newsom also mentioned a problem that has arisen with a member bringing in a guest regularly and domi-
nating some of the two-man Wednesday games. There was general agreement that this was not appropriate and 
should be limited but not to the extent that it would prevent out of town guests staying in Canyon Lake from playing 
multiple Wednesdays while in town. It was pointed out that the Family Club accepts everyone all the time with a 
limit of 25% outside members per round. Director Newsom moved and Director Watson seconded a motion to 
add the following rule to the Wednesday game. " Members may bring a guest to play in the Wednesday game 
once per quarter, unless otherwise authorized in advance by the Wednesday game director."  

 
Public Relations: Director Poland filed a written report and discussed the following based on that. 
• The February Bulletin was produced and distributed on time. Changes in format and content appear to be well re-

ceived. Suggestions for improving future Bulletins are welcome anytime 
• In an effort to raise awareness of golf in Canyon Lake, stimulate membership growth, and increase the number of 

rounds played each year, the Bulletin is planned to be expanded to include information about all of Canyon Lake’s 
Golf Clubs and more information about  the golf course. We have direct circulation to the Men’s and Women’s 
Clubs and indirect through the Canyon Lake Men’s club website. We have 20 pages available each month, 5-6 of 
which are available for monthly content. Director Poland suggested the following recommendations for Board ap-
proval. 

1. The men’s club continue to fund and lead in the development and publication of a “Golf Clubs” Bulletin using spon-
sors money with requesting money from the other clubs.  

2. Continue to dedicate 5-6 pages each to the Men’s club and to the Women’s club, 1 page to the ALB. Allow 2 to 3 
pages each for Men’s and Women’s Board minutes.  

3. Invite the Ladies 9’ers and Family club to submit content, up to 1 page per month related to their activities. 
4. Balance of the pages are dedicated to general information (calendar, rules, news, and the sponsors). 
5. Add email blast to ALB, 9’ers, Family Club. 
6. Update the POA website and move the Bulletin to the front page. 
7. No additional cost to the Men’s Club is expected.  
• There was general agreement that this was a good idea, though the issues related to our relationship with family 

golf must be handled very carefully. We are not interested in taking them over only reporting their activities. Director 
Newsom requested that the title of the Bulletin be changed from Canyon Lake Golf Clubs back to Canyon Lake 
Golf to avoid giving the impression that we are trying to take over. Director Poland moved and Director Halsey 
seconded a motion to accept the recommendations. Motion carried unanimously.  

• The Roster text revisions and updated membership list has been delivered to the Publisher. New cover with new 
logo is now under development. Joe and Travis will assist with the review of the proof. We expect to distribute the 
Roster by early March. Director Poland agreed to send out an email blast immediately requesting changes from the 
2018 roster to provide one more opportunity to identify changes that have not yet been reported.     

Green Committee: Tom Scudieri  
Director Halsey attended his first committee meeting before the reassignment and filed the following report that was 
discussed. Course condition.  Mark Louder reported the greens have just been vertically cut with a needle point ma-
chine and are responding well.  During the October closure conditions deteriorated because they tried a different ap-
proach this year that did not work.  The greens were sanded first and then punched. The result was that the green grew 
back unevenly that caused the greens to be rough and caused natural pit marks.  This approach will not be used in the 
future.  Mark also reported that grass does not grow on the lower left front of the 10

th
 green because there is not 

enough sun. Mark will continue to cut the greens down and roll the greens twice per week to smooth them out.  He also 
said that the greens were running at 12 on the speed meter.   
• A no play zone has been created to the left of #4 and behind the green.  The stakes have been placed on the hole 

and the no play zone is now in play. Any player entering the zone should receive a one stroke penalty.  
• Solar panels will be installed on the parking lot and be completed in October of this year 2019.  
• The tree subcommittee is addressing the drought sensitive areas that the POA is responsible to maintain.  
• Some golfers are parking their carts on the course and at times too close to the greens.  The rule on the book is 15 

yds or 45 feet.  The suggestion was made to give citations to those who violate this rule. 
The Green Committee is the communication link to the POA Board and Director Scudieri is the Men’s club representa-
tive, a voting member and our link to the Board. The Men’s Club Board determines the club’s positions on the issues 
related to the condition of the course  that need to be proactively carried forward by our representative. This is especial-
ly important since there seems to be a growing lack of communication with the POA Board on issues that are important 
to us.   
New Business:  Members of the Board are encouraged to attend a POA Finance committee meeting related to next 
year’s budget tonight at 6PM  
 
Next Meeting:  Wednesday – March 6, 2019 – 1:45 p.m. 
 
Meeting Adjourned at 4:20 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted:                                                     
Chris Poland for Ted Horton - Secretary, Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club 



Canyon Lake Women’s Golf Club -- General Board Meeting Minutes 
February 5, 2019 

Call to Order:   11.02 a.m. 
 
Roll Call:   Present:  Ura Furry, Kathy Homewood, Linda Kamashian, Norma Yarbrough, Marlene Cathro,  Ina 
Pickard, Barbara Spraul/Sue Sell, Linda Hudson/Linda Helmer 
Absent: Mary Burns, Marilyn Bridges, Barbara Horrigan,  
 
Pledge of Allegiance: Led by  Mimi La Rosa 
 
Minutes:   A motion was made by  Sue Sell and seconded by Norma Yarbrough to approve the minutes as presented 
from the January 15, 2019 Board Meeting.  The motion was approved by all in attendance with none opposed.   
 
GUEST SPEAKER:   Pat Kemball 
Pat asked if there were any questions on the new penalty areas.  He stated he has a local rule sheet which he will give 
to Ura to distribute to the membership regarding the penalty area.  On Hole No. 4 the red with green top stake is a no-
play zone. We are not to go into that area to retreive or hit our ball. If ball is hit out of that area we will receive a penalty 
stroke plus the normal penalty stroke.  He may change how some of that area is marked, but at the present the edge of  
the cart path on the left-hand side all the way around the edge of the drought tolerant area will define the margin of that 
no-play zone.  
Hole 10 is also now a no-play zone.  It is all red now instead of yellow, which means that if it hits the bank on the other 
side of ditch and bounces back into the penalty area you can drop on the other side no nearer the hole.  You must be 
virtually certain it went across. 
Pat is also going to a three-day rules school to check on some of the new changes.  He wants to talk to some of his 
SCGA friends regarding some of our thick drought-tolereant areas becoming penalty areas rather than lost ball, stroke 
and distance and whether it would affect our rating.  He also told us Saturday is Taylor Made fitting day from 10 to 2 if 
we want to make an appointment for a fitting.  Callaway is also having a fitting on March 5th from 10 to 2. 
 
OFFICER REPORTS: 
President Ura Furry 
Ura thanked Norma Yarbrough for a very nice roster and also thanked Barbara Spraul for the  
wonderful picture on the cover.  They are available in the Pro Shop if you  haven ’t gotten yours yet. 
She also thanked Barbara Horrigan for taking care of Beat the Pro.  She reminded us that the  
Valentine’s Tournament is coming up next week so support our club and committee by signing up.  
 Cheryl Lewis from the 9ers spoke to us about their Valentine tournament.  She stated there are four 
groups from the 9ers playing in our tournament and she would like us to support their tournament.  It 
is on February 14 and is a 9-hole scramble, and will include men.  Tee off is at 10 with registration at 
8:30. Joanna  is collecting the money for the tournament.    
Ura continued her report and stated Seven Hills is having their annual invitational on March 14.  The flyer will be on the 
bulletin board. 
She reminded us that our Member Guest is on May 10

th
 and it will be a Member/Guest invitational where you can have 

one member and three guests, two members and two guests or a team of four guests.  She asked us to start thinking 
about our guests and any additional guests.  It will bring more people to our tournament and, in turn, more money to the 
POA and Pat.  She said she knows of  one club that has 30 members and they ended up with more than 100 playing in 
their tournament.  
She told us  Bonnie Harlow is selling her golf cart because she’s moving, it has a cover and new batteries.  If you are 
interested call Bonnie. 
 
Treasurer:  Kathy Homewood.                     
The treasurer’s report was distributed for review to the members present. Our account balances with the bank. We were 
again charged a $15 bank fee because we were under the amount needed to maintain a free checking account, but we 
are now over the amount needed and should be okay going forward.   
She went over our profit and loss budget versus actual and also created a profit and loss budget performance so we 
can see our reserves and where we stand today. This can be done monthly or quarterly, depending on how we want to 
do it.  We are at  99.09 percent of our budget for January.   
Kathy said she can also save us money by doing our taxes, it’s very simple and will take her 10 minutes if the Board 
okays it.  The Board unanimously approved it.    
She also checked with the CPA and accountant regarding how we could handle keeping some of the profits from the 
Breast Cancer Tournament.  They said it would be okay as long as we make a disclaimer on the bottom of our flyer. 
She said we can continue to pay 100 percent to Michelle’s Place as we have been doing in the past or we can pay out 
whatever we decide to pay out and keep a portion in the account for next year’s tournament, so that 100 percent will be 
spent and sent to Michelle’s Place but it doesn’t have to be in the same the year.   
 
NORMA YARBROUGH asked if we have to donate all of our money from Fiesta Day. Ura said no, we’re not donating it.   
Kathy said she will check on that. 
 
Ura asked if there were any questions or corrections to the budget.  Hearing none, a motion to approve the Treasurer’s 
Report was made by Linda Kamashian and 
seconded by Linda Helmer.  The motion was approved by all in attendance. 
 
Major Tournament Chair:  Mary Burns  (Absent.) 
 
Linda Kamashian spoke about the upcoming Valentine’s tournament.  She said we have 56 players.  They are going 
to have mulligans and magic putts and the proceeds will go to our club  
and will not be used to pay for the tournament.  Also we will have an opportunity drawing, and  the proceeds from that 
will go into our treasury. 
 
Handicap Chair:  Linda Kamashian 
The most improved golfer for January 2019 was Judy Kim, followed by Kathy Homewood, Babette Stubbs, Donna 
Nunes, KK Beecher and Ina Pickard. 



Linda talked about changes to the GHIN program starting in early spring, one being if two people share the same email 
address GHIN will strip that email and the only place we will be able to post will be at a golf club. We will no longer be able 
to look up our scores on the GHIN app, or receive notifications, etc.  She will be sending us an email regarding this 
change. She will also be attending a class on this change in April..  
  
Pat added that the posting computer downstairs is no longer working.  They now have a tablet in the Pro Shop where we 
can post our scores.  We will also be dropping our scorecards there, where they will check to make sure it’s filled out  
correctly.   Our Tuesday morning cards, however, will still be given to Linda.  
 
Bill Levis with CLAPPS stepped in to extend the annual Borrego Tournament invitation to the CLIPPS.                                
 
Tuesday Tournament:    Barbara Horrigan  (Absent) 
URA FURRY gave the report for Barbara.   
There was no Low Net or Low Gross today because of rain.  February 19

th
 will be our next Low Net/Low Gross because 

our Valentine’s Tournament is next week. There will also be no open play or meeting. 
Beat the Pro had 23 participants, 12 of those participants beat the pro. The winners doubled their wager, the other  
participants have an amount equal to their wager available in the Pro Shop. 
   
Membership: Norma Yarbrough:  We are losing Bonnie Harlow as a member as she is moving.  Bonnie’s SCGA 
money will be refunded.  We are now at 67 members plus three social members.  The question was brought up if we 
could get extra rosters and the cost.  Norma said she will check into that. 
 
Corresponding Secretary: Barbara Spraul/Sue Sell:   
No report 
 
Rules Chair: Marilyn Bridges:  (Absent) 
 
Social Chair Linda Hudson/Linda Helmer:  Linda Helmer said they were all set for the next tournament.  Linda  
Hudson said they just needed to do the table numbers. She also said that Darlene Cortez’s daughter-in-law made eight 
beautiful golf center pieces, which Darlene donated to our club. 
  
COMMITTEE REPORTS 
Green Committee Linda Johnson - WGC Representative: 
Linda had no report because the next meeting for the Green Committee is Tuesday, February 12

th
  at 3:00.  She said 

several of the girls asked if we could get the bushes cut down on Hole 17 as they were getting high and it was hard to see 
over them.  She asked Mark to see if the TWG would  trim them.   
 
Sunshine     Lila Gann:  No report 
 
SB&R Darlene Cortez:   Our next SB&R is at Paradise Knolls on February 28.   
 
CLIPPS.       Valerie Montgomery:  CLIPPS had their first meeting for the year and they have started planning the   
Senior Tournament, which is  April 23

rd
 and 30th. 

 
18 Hole/Niners Liaison :    Kathy Voss: The Niners registered 39 members and 15 are members of both the Niners and 
18-holers, for a total of 54 members. They just had one new member join, bringing the total to 55. Marilyn Bridges is 
helping the 9ers with the rules and played with them last week.  Pat and Bryan are also helping them with rules and pace 
of play.  She asked that we be patient as they are just learning the rules.  Kathy will also give them more information 
about our club and SB&R. 
 
Big Sister/Little Sister:  Merilyn Murphy  (Absent) 
 
Old Business:   Ura notified the men we could no longer afford to donate to the bulletin.  She said they are having their 
Board meeting tomorrow and we would have an answer on what they were  going to do.  The bulletin costs the Men’s club 
about $2000 a year, and they averaged that amount in sponsors this year. She also made an example of a bulletin we 
could put together ourselves if need be. We have three members of our club that sponsor the bulletin. Anne Norris  
suggested that we consider having sponsors in our roster. 
 
New Business 
Medallions :  Ura has an estimate of the small medallions in gold and silver.  There was much discussion  regarding the 
medallions and the cost of gold. We talked about the smaller medallion, but that would still cost us $400 for just the basic 
design without the rope. We discussed looking for something that would be less expensive and that we wouldn’t need to 
have a mold for.  Sue Sell volunteered to do the research on something less expensive, perhaps a golf bag pendant.  
Barbara Spraul volunteered to call other clubs and see what award they give to their club champions.  For ladies that 
have the old medallion, they will still get a diamond for that if they win. 
 
Ura also volunteered to have a garage sale to help put money back into our club treasury .  This will take place in either 
April, May or June and be a two-day sale, so start getting your items together.   She’ll ask for volunteers.  Joanna said the 
Lioness will also have their garage sale in April, so maybe ours will be in May.  Unsold items can be taken to Angel View, 
the Women’s club also takes clothes to the women veterans in Long Beach.  Golf equipment that doesn’t sell goes to Pat 
for Junior Golf.  
 
The Next Board Meeting is March 5. 
 
Meeting Adjourned       12:35 pm 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Ina Pickard 
Recording Secretary 



Tylor Daniels 
Customer Service 

The days of yore. . . . . . . . . 
     Canyon Lake Country Club circa 1970 

     
Here is  a scaled down copy of the cover 
page of the Canyon Lake Men’s Golf 
Club’s first Golf Bulletin.  The following 
paragraph is a reprint from the first page 
of this Vol. I, No. 1 Bulletin: 
 
“Canyon Lake Lodge, July 20, 1970 – An 
informal meeting was held at the old 
Lodge building to  
get the new Canyon Lake Men’s golf Club 
started.  Ralph Brogdon of Redondo 
Beach was chosen as the first club  
President, Bill Gibson of Santa Monica 
was chosen as 1

st
 V.P., Harry Thompson 

of Los Alamitos as 2
nd

 V.P., Dale Kroesen 
of Los Alamitos as Secretary, and Ron O’Reilly of Stanton as Treasurer. It was agreed that all would serve on an interim 
basis so that the club activities for the rest of 1970 could be planned and general membership meetings could be  
organized.  An interesting note is that on November 30, 1970 one of the Board meetings was held at the Los Alamitos 
Country Club.  I assume the reason being that the Board member’s permanent homes were not in Canyon Lake.” 
 
At this same meeting the C.L. Men’s Club Board of Directors decided that all new members who sign up by October 30, 
1970 would be considered Charter Members.  By the October 30

th
 deadline there were 84 members who had signed up 

as Charter Members.  In doing some research I was only able to locate three.  Gene Brown, a Past President, who still 
lives in Canyon Lake and plays golf two or three times a week, Charlie Jenkins who also lives here but years ago gave 
up golf to concentrate on tennis, and Ron Devey who now lives in Orange County. 
 
At a Directors meeting in November of 1970 it was decided to adopt the name “Canyon Lake Golf Club” as the club’s 
official name. 
 
An item of interest – On Sept. 26, 1970 at the Lodge a meeting of lady golfers was held, this meeting was the beginning 
of the Canyon Lake Women’s Golf Club. 
 
Another item of interest – It was on July 21, 1970 that the second nine holes were opened for play. 
                                                                                                          Jim Magill – Club Historian 
 






